HISPANIC ROUNDTABLE MINUTES

July 15, 2004

The date is July 15, 2004. These are minutes of the Hispanic Roundtable.

The location is the Thurston County Health Department on Lilly Road. The

meeting began at 9:00 am and Cynthia Santiago presided over the meeting.

A meeting agenda was passed out to all in attendance, however Cynthia

requested that the group deviate from the agenda to allow Lacey Police

to explain the recent incident in reference to immigrant sweeps in a

raid that took place at the Appletree Apartments on Judd Street. 

Lacey Police Chief Larry Dickerson explained that the apartment complex

had a high number of calls for service and there were criminal activity

that was taking place at this particular apartment complex. The Chief

indicated that there were approximately seven calls for service for each

apartment in the complex in a one year period of time. Chief Dickerson

also explained that several departments; Lacey, Thurston County,

Washington State Department of Corrections, all had arrest warrants for

people who lived at the apartment complex. That there was a meeting in

mid-June in which one immigration agent attended. The immigration people

indicated that they also had five wanted individuals who lived at the

apartment complex. That on June 30 officers from these various police

departments went to the apartment complex with the intention of serving

these arrest warrants. In the meantime a different supervisor from the

immigration office arrived on the scene and these federal agents did

take eleven individuals into custody on immigration law violations. This

was not consistent with the initial mission to arrest the target

individuals who had warrants for their arrest. This was an isolated

incident and the Lacey Police Department does not normally work

hand-in-hand with the federal immigration office. After Chief Dickerson

explained the operation and what took place he fielded questions from

roundtable members. Cynthia Santiago asked if the local INS agent could

come to the September roundtable and address the group. One member asked

the Lacey Police Department if they could communicate with the people in

the apartment complex to rebuild their trust. Jose Diaz asked are we

required to ask INS for their assistance when we conduct warrant raids

and the answer is no. Arleen indicated that she was responsible for

distributing the emails to individuals in the Hispanic community about

their rights and a brochure called Know Your Rights. Commissioner Uriel

Iniguez also handed out a press release from the Commission on Hispanic

Affairs and their response to the allegations of the immigration sweep.

In attendance at the meeting was Claudia Arana from Senator Maria

Cantwell's office. She deals with immigration and fugitive apprehension

issues. Claudia's address is 915 Second Avenue #3206, Seattle, WA

98174. The phone number to her office is (206) 220-6400. Her fax machine

is (206) 220-6404. Claudia can be reached via email at

Claudia_arana@cantwell.senate.gov. 

Claudia also had information pertaining to INS sweeps and reported that 

there was one operation in Eastern Washington in which a fugitive apprehension

 team targeted four wanted felons in the Eastern Washington area. She stated

she had no reports from INS as to the massive statewide sweeps and was in

communication with the federal immigration office in Seattle.  She is inviting people to let her office know at about information pertaining to immigration 

sweeps targeted towards Hispanic people. She indicated that they are sending a

letter to Director Garcia in Washington DC pertaining to this issue.

They are also asking questions in reference to how many people were

detained, how many people were deported and they will be requesting an

after action report in reference to any future sweeps that occur in the

state of Washington. 

Rebecca from the Radio Ranch, an ELS (English Second Language)

teacher, indicated that one of her students

was taken into custody in Lacey and later deported. After an extensive

question and answer period, Cynthia Santiago thanked Chief Dickerson

for the explanation of the situation that occurred in Lacey and the

group reverted back to the original agenda at approximately 10:00 am. 

Jean Wessman, a Human Services and Juvenile Justice in Housing Policy

Director, gave a presentation on the ABC's of lobbying. Jean's

presentation was extremely informative and she handed out material to

the group for the successful ways to lobby. Her presentation was called

Lobbying 101. Jean gave everyone a map of the Capitol Campus. She gave

everyone a citizen's guide to effective legislative participation, both

in English and in Spanish. She gave everyone a brochure on how to

testify at the Washington State Legislature, a statewide legislative

district map with legislative members, a brochure on how a bill becomes

a law and she gave everyone a list of Washington State Committee Members

by committee. Also included in the packet was a booklet titled House and

Senate Interim Member Information and in this book it had the phone

number, name and district of the representatives in both the House and

the Senate. Jean also told everybody that there is one year, a long

session which is 102 days, and during the short session the legislature

is 60 days. 

When testifying or communicating with legislators and/or

representatives she urged everyone to be polite and diplomatic. She said

not to blindside the representative. She urged us to invite our

legislators to a Hispanic Roundtable Meeting and she also said that we

should later re-contact the legislator or representative to reinforce our

position. We're also told that bills go in two directions, one through

an appropriation committee and if the bill has a fiscal responsibility

of more than $50,000 it has to also go to the Fiscal Committee. 

After Jean's presentation Ivan Rodriguez and Paulina Alanis gave a

presentation on the Hispanic Roundtable website. The web address is

www.hispanicroundtable.org. The website has a home page, resources,

information “about us”, a calendar of events, reports of situations that

are taking place, news, links, join us and members. Yvonne indicated

that the webpage is updated approximately every 15 days. He also said

please use the forum section to send an email out. It was also

recommended to the group that when they are sending an email to the

entire membership group, to send the material out in a blind copy format

so that everybody's email address does not show up on the business

emails from the Hispanic Roundtable. Ivan and Paulina will be giving 

another presentation regarding the open forum.

We then received a presentation from Jan Crayk. She talked about the

results of the language access series, LISA testing and that 65 people

have currently tested for the LISA interpretive service and there's

still another 20 people who have indicated that they are interested in

going through the testing process. Jan works for Choice

Regional Health Network (CRHN) which provides access to health care for

underprivileged individuals in the five county area of Thurston, Mason,

Lewis, Grays Harbor and Pacific counties. 

Cynthia then requested updates from the four Hispanic Roundtable

Committees: the Website, Latino Youth Summit, Language Access and the Board Representation committees.  Cynthia requested that

a new committee be formed to look into the pros and cons of La Mesa Redonda,

becoming an official non-profit organization. Sara Pete from Timberland Library volunteered to do some research on that and Christina Johnson-Conley suggested we table the discussion for the next meeting. 

The meeting broke up into committees and was adjourned.  The next meeting date will be September 14, 2004.

